
STATE OF ALABAMA 

COUNTY OF ETOWAH 

 

CITY OF RAINBOW CITY-SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING-MARCH 12, 2021 

 

The City Council of the City of Rainbow City, Alabama, met in special session at City Hall at 4:00 

p.m.   The meeting was called to order by Mayor Taylor and upon roll call by City Clerk, Beth 

Lee, the following members answered present:  Anita Bedwell, Randy Vice, Jeff Prince, Jameson 

Jenkins, Clark Hopper and Mayor Taylor. A public notice was posted on March 3, 2021. A waiver 

of notice was signed by the Mayor and Council members before the meeting.  The same 

constituting a quorum of the City Council, the following business was transacted.   

 

1. Mayor Taylor stated that sealed bids would be opened for the New Road Project 

(Lindsey Street).  Three (3) bids were received as follows: 

 

McCartney Construction   $220,830.25 

James E. Watts & Sons Contractors, Inc. $279,996.98 

Wiregrass Construction   $230,796.19 

 

Anita Bedwell made a motion to accept the low bidder McCartney Construction at 

$220,830.25.  Jeff Prince seconded the motion.  Mayor Taylor stated all in favor say 

aye.  All ayes.  Mayor Taylor declared the motion carried.    Discussion followed.   

 

There being no further business to come before the Council, Anita Bedwell made a 

motion to adjourn.  Jeff Prince seconded the motion.  Time Adjourned:  4:26 p.m. 

 

 

 

_____________________________       

       Beth Lee, City Clerk/Treasurer 

 

 

__________________________ 

 Joe Taylor, Mayor   


